Headteacher/Prifathro Mrs K Manley Tel 01495 756436 Fax 01495 767723



www.georgestreetprimary.co.uk office.georgestreetprimary@torfaen.gov.uk Twitter@georgestreetpri

YSGOL GYNRADD A MEITHRIN STRYD SIORS

GEORGE STREET PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL

Wainfelin Road, Pontypool, Torfaen NP4 6BX

Friday 25 October 2024

Dear Parents/Carers

I had the privilege of spending time in Reception on Monday. The children absolutely loved the 'free and natural' resource they found when outside...yes, dried leaves. They were making things with the leaves, throwing them in the air, using them to make 'soup' and discussing the unusual shapes. It was wonderful to spend time with the children, observing them socialising with each other, problem solving, balancing, being creative and generally enjoying being at school. it certainly put a smile on my face.

BALANCE BIKE WORKSHOP FOR OUR YOUNGER PUPILS

Children from Nursery to Year I took part in a very exciting experience this week. Groups of children took part in balance bike training and thoroughly enjoyed the sessions. They were playing games while on the balance bikes and were 'chasing' the leaders of the sessions.

Thank you to Gethin MTB for allowing our children the opportunity to develop their skills in such a fun way.



OUR FABULOUS CHOIR



Our school choir performed at St Cadocs on Wednesday evening. A huge well done to all pupils who attended. They sang 4 songs, a duet, a small group song and a solo performance. We are very proud of their dedication, passion and, of

course, their wonderful singing. Mrs Lloyd is very impressed with the growth of their confidence.

SPORTING CELEBRATIONS

Our fantastic Sports Ambassadors continue to do us proud with their sporting contributions both inside and outside of school. This week they took part in a Playmakers Award hosted by Torfaen Sports Development. During their training they discussed the importance of inspiring others to be physically active and were equipped with the skills to deliver fun sessions to others. They performed brilliantly and their maturity, enthusiasm and commitment to their tasks was outstanding. Proud!

A huge well done to all of our pupils in Key Stage 2 who have taken part and completed our Cross-Country running lessons. The teams from Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 have now been selected and we are all very excited to see them compete against other local schools at Pontypool Park after half term. Other up and coming events are EFL Girls Newport County Kids Cup and the Pontypool and District Rugby Tournament. We will keep you updated.

HEADTEACHER CERTIFICATE

Congratulations to Marco Vincent from Reception for receiving my certificate this week. He has received this certificate for being super happy and friendly when at school.

POLITE REMINDER

Please do not double park outside school. This includes when cars are stopping to drop children off at the beginning of the day and waiting for children at the end of the day.

COMMUNITY LINKS





Relaxed performance is ideal for children with autism.



Please take a look at the October Sparkle bulletin on our school website. This has lots of useful information about claiming Disability Living Allowance, coffee mornings, support groups, workshops and online information sessions for parents, as well as information about events and activities available for children with a range of additional learning needs or disabilities.

Have a wonderful half term. Children return to school on Monday 4th November.

Kind regards

